

VOILIMME IX NUMBER 11

# POTOMAC VALLEY SKIERS

NOVEMBER 1975

# PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

THIS IS IT! Here we go for our TENTH ANNIVERSARY Celebration! Everybody come, - and everybody help! Let's all pitch in and make this a time to remember. Old timers, come and tell us how it all started; new timers, come and show us what is happenning in the NOW world of today. There will be a surprise for each member who comes.

The Food Committee (Joyce and Julie) can use help. Also, Decorations, Setting-up, and Taking-down helpers are needed and will be greatly appreciated.

Please Note: DO NOT WAIT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE. Reservations ARE REQUIRED. Payment at the door cannot be accepted. Thus, get your reservations in early and don't miss this happy P V S event! See you all at the TENTH Birthday Party!

Geoff' Wadey, President

# NOVEMBER MEETING

The TENTH ANNIVERSARY BIRTHDAY Party

November 22, (a Saturday night for this Special Event), arrive at 7:00 P. M. and eat at 8:00 P.M.

Where: New Mark Commons Clubhouse in Rockville, Maruland.

How to get there: In Maryland, take Seven Locks Road north (paralleling Route #270 from Montrose Road) to Route 189 (Falls Road): right on Falls Road over Route #270, bear right at the Y, then an immediate right turn on Potomac Valley Road (how's that for an appropriate. name?); follow Potomac Valley Road for about 1 mile to a dead end at New Mark Esplanade, and you will see the New Mark Commons Clubhouse directly ahead! There is a parking lot to the right of, and below the tennis courts. See you

Reservations required: Call Julie King (530-4966) or Joyce Sundry (265-2310).

# COMING EVENTS

Nov 18 - EXCOM meeting. Dick & Julie King's Now 22 - PVS TENTH BIRTHDAY Party. See Separate

notice and flyer.

Nov 27 - Thanksgiving. Have a good holiday! Anyone going skiing?? Have a good

Dec 14-21 - PVS trip to Mt. Sutton. See Ski Trips column.

Dec 16 - PVS December meeting. Third Annual Gleuwine party, at Mike and Penny Wiederhold's home, Chevy Chase, Md.

Dec EXCOM meeting. Date and place to be determined. Notices will be sent.

December 25th - MERRY CHRISTMAS!

DON'T FORGET YOUR PVS ACTIVITIES ANSWERING SERVICE Call 362-4724 for the latest events

#### EXCOM REPORT

The regular EXCOM meeting was held Tuesday, October 28th with Bob and Margaret Wychoff acting as hosts. Attending this meeting were President Geoff! Wadey; EXCOMERS Peggy Burns, Gail Gell (filling in for Bob) and Art Topping; Treasurer Margaret Wychoff and husband Bob (of course - they were the hosts!), Secretary Joyce Sundry, Membership Chairlady Penny Wiederhold and TOOT editors Dick and Julie King. Drinks and tasty h'or d'ouvres were served. Since no quorum was available for EXCOM decisions, all discussion was informal. Missing were EXCOM members Brook Armat, Aase Berling and Ray McKinley.

The business discussion of the evening was related to the planning for the TENTH PVS BITTHIAN Party. Food co-chairladies Joyce Sundry and Julie King coordinated their planning and reported to those present how their progress was coming along. Progress is good - there are presently forty-four reservations in and more expected. Response by food providers is good with more than a dozen individuals already committed to a given item. More are still needed in this department. Other incidental jobs need filling primarily in the setting-up before and picking-up after departments. Geoff! will appreciate all offers of help.

One other topic of discussion was chaired by our Membership Chairlady. She continues to receive frequent calls inquiring about the Club as a result of publicity concerning PVS. The most recent publicity was a very favorable news article on local ski clubs in the November issue of The WASY/NCTON/AN. EXCOMER Brooke Armat was interviewed and gave a good account of PVS. The article contains Penny's phone number for information about PVS and she reports receiving calls as a result of the favorable publicity. TOOT recommends the article to all Club members. The article was done by Penelope Lemov.

The meeting adjourned at 10 P.M. with all who attended departing with a high degree of enthusiasm for the upcoming TENTH Birthday Party.

# TOOT TIDBITS

We have no Tidbits for our readers this month. Too busy planning and preparing for the TENTH BIRTHDAY Party. Come to the Party and pick up the latest - and the hottest - tidbits on your own! (Don't forget to note them down for TOOT, though!)

# IMPORTANT NOTICES

# IMPORTANT NOTICE # 1

MEMBERSHIP. Our renewal period is completed and the roster is complete. There are currently 120 members on the new roster! We welcome all the new members and look forward to sharing our favorite sport in their company. TONT's compliments go to Chairlady Penny Wiederhold who compiled the complete new list in alphabetical order, and to Past President and Past Secretary Doris Mair who typed up and made copies of the new Membership List for the Club.

# IMPORTANT NOTICE # 2

TENTH BIRTHDAY PARTY. Our birthday month is here. The long planned-for party will soon be a reality. As part of the planning, EXCOM agreed with the party planners that a firm position requiring reservations is appropriate. Because of the logistical necessity of planning food, drink and dining capacity, ADVANCE RESERVATIONS and payment is a NECESSITY. A deadline date has been set of November 15th. Call Joyce Sundry (265-2310) or Julie King (530-4966) for reservations. Send your check (made out to: PVS) to Julie at: 5817 Kingswood Road, Bethesda, Md. 20014. And don't forget the good time planned: pot luck supper, beer and wine, a live band 'til midnight plus thirty, and lots of fun meeting new and old friends. SEE SEPARATE FLYER advertising this event in this issue of TOOT. The pot-luck supper will be: Unied chicken, baked ham and lasagne; potato salad, green bean cassarole, and cole slaw. Call Joyce on Julie and let them know what you are willing to bring. Food costs will be deducted from your attendance fee.

# IMPORTANT NOTICE # 3

PV S European Trip. The PVS sponsored trip to Val Thorens, France and Courmayeur, Italy is off to a good start. Planned for 11-28 March 76, the sixteen day trip already has more than 20 people signed up according to well-known trip leader, Bob Wyckoff. Bob would like to fill one bus load for this trip (about 40 total). So call Bob (589-5532) for complete details on this exciting trip. Those who have travelled with Bob on past trips will speak most highly on the good job Bob does organizing "his group". Call now before he has to turn you down!

# OCTOBER MEETING REPORT

Our annual Wine Tasting Party was a good success. As usual, host Jack Lilley had things all organized and the affair went off with conk-pop like clock work! Especially after Geoff' got the darned projector to work right and we all enjoyed that excellent shi film he provided. Jack's six wines (three white and three red) were ALL consumed as was the good cheese and bread by the hungry attendees. Speaking of them, we had some 30 plus members and 10 guests in attendance. Everyone there enjoyed the event and we are pleased to see so many guests attended. We welcome these guests and hope to see them again at future PVS meetings.

# PVS Ski Trips

Dec 14 - 21 Mt. Sutton, Canada; trip leader - Bob Gell (Tel. 622-2848). Latest news from Bob is that he still has four openings left on his trip. The deadline for this trip is NOVEMBER 15TH. That's for confirmed lodging. Deposits must be in by then. This is a good trip for an early season start - inexpensive and an outstanding Ski School. Call Bob for details.

Jan 23 – 25 A weekend car-pool trip to Wisp in Western Maryland. Trip leader is Ray McKinley. (Tel. 938–0693). The excellent lodge is already reserved and filling up fast.

Call Ray and get your reservations in early.

Feb 12 - 14 A weekend car-pool trip to Blue Knob, Pa. Trip leader is Bill Anderson (654-4711).

The A-Frame on the slope of Bunny Hop is already reserved. This is a proven

successful event so sign up early. Call Bill now!

Feb 27 - 29 SKI-O-REE at Canaan Valley, West Virginia. PVS coordinator and trip leader is Art Topping (Tel 521-6215). This fun event is truly a worthwhile venture; and somehow always lucks out with local snow (last year, barren hills received six inches of new cover on Friday night of the event!) Call Art and join him in attending this multi-club Blue Ridge Ski Council event.

Mar 76 A second Mt. Sutton, Canada trip. Trip leader - Gerry Deighton. No details

yet but will have more in later 70075.

Mar 11 - 28 The PVS European trip. Trip leader is Bob Wychoff (Tel. 589-5532). See the IMPORTANT NOTICE # 3 in this issue of TOOT for details.

# CLUB OFFICERS

President - Geoff' Wadey
Vice President - Ray McKinley
Treasurer - Margaret Wychoff
Secretary - Joyce Sundry

Executive Committee -

C. Brooke Armat
 Aase Berling
 Peggy Burns
 Bob Gell
 Ray McKinley
 Art Topping

Program Chairman - Vacant.

Membership Chairlady - Penny Wiederhold - Brooke and Mary Armat.

7007 Editors - Dick and Julie King

Eastern Ski Ass'n Rep - Dick King - Art Topping

Blue Ridge Ski Council Rep - Bob Wychoff